
Dear Sir/Madame: 
 
While the second draft is better than the first, it still divides West Austin into two 
districts.  Brykerwoods, Pemberton, and Old Enfield together are the largest National 
Register Historic District in the state and should be kept together, along with Tarrytown, 
and, possibly, Old West Austin (area bounded by Lamar, the river, MoPac, and 12th 
Street), another historic district.  Neighborhoods south of the river should not be 
combined with those north of the river. 
 
Please group our historic neighborhoods together in one district when making the next 
revision. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John Volz, AIA 
 


